
From the President’s Desk 
  
  

As I am writing this I am  
looking forward to my bus 
trip to Redlands tomorrow. 
If you haven’t been, it is 
a great opportunity to see 
a beautiful location, the  
Fruit and Spice park in  
Homestead. Also, there will  
be 50-60 vendors from all over there with their plants, etc.  It’s a 
lot of fun and so enjoyable.  If you didn’t have an opportunity to 
go this year, put it on the calendar for next year as something to 
look forward to. 
 
Thank you to Dr. Paull for bringing plants to sell at the meeting.  
He had some very nice plants.  If you don’t have the “Coconut” 
orchid, you need to give it a try.  It’s a neat plant and has really 
pretty flowers and smells like coconut. 
 
If you haven’t signed up for the June picnic, give Carol Nissen 
and Corey Plasek a call to make your reservations.  It sounds 
like lots of fun.  Don’t miss out on a fun night.  It will start at 
6:00. 
 
We now have two membership/greeters.  They are Diana Leon-
hardt and Debra Remic.  It looks like a good team and they’ll be 
there to meet and greet you when you come to our meetings and 
welcome new members. 
 
I am sure you all enjoyed Ted Kellogg’s presentation.  I know 
we all hold on to plants that we perhaps we shouldn’t.  Some-
times we need to be more selective on the plants we grow and 
purchase those plants that do well in our growing situations.  
Thanks, Ted for always offering great information. 
 
If you haven’t had an opportunity to buy your EAOS pin or T-
Shirt, check them out at the next meeting.  Wear your pin proud-
ly and enjoy it. 
 
July will be our joint meeting with VAOS, so we want to show 
them a great time.  Let’s have a great raffle table for them.  If 
you are doing any repotting, save a division for EAOS and bring 
to the July meeting.  We’ll want to make a special effort and 
have nice refreshments for the meeting. 
 
Hope to see you all at our June picnic. 
    
Mary Anne DiGrazia, EAOS President 
_____________________________________ 
  
  

Annual Picnic 

June 12, 6:00 pm 

  
If you haven’t already signed up, please call Carol Nissen 
at 941-474-5648. 
  
  

May Meeting Minutes 
  
May 8, 2017 EAOS Meeting 
Meeting was called to order by Maryanne DiGrazia.  Visitors and new 
members were welcomed.  Dr. Richard Paull, a new member, brought 
in orchid plants which were for sale. 
Under old business Mary Anne reported net income for the 2017 Or-
chid Show was $4,362.00.  She thanked all for making the show so 
successful. 
An announcement was made to remind members to pay dues.  If not 
paid soon will not be receiving monthly newsletters and updates for 
activities etc.  T-shirts for for $7 and EAOS pins for $5 are still availa-
ble. 
To allow chapter by-laws to be followed, election of new recording 
secretary was back on the agenda.  The board brought forth the name 
of Fran Ostertag.  JoAnn Royal moved to nominate and was seconded 
by Edna Willis.  Vote carried. 
Reminder of Redlands bus trip for May 19 at a cost of $30 was dis-
cussed.  Seats are still available.  Contact is Sharon Kahnoski, 616-581
-9131. 

Carol and Corey gave an update on June picnic.   Sign-up sheets were 
available for those planning to attend and a list to bring a side dish, 
dessert or soda.  Picnic meeting will begin at 6:00 p.m.  To sign up for 
the picnic contact Carol Nissen at 941-474-5648 or Corey Plasek at 
941-474-2417. 

Request was made for someone to assist with the greeter/membership 
position.  Debra Remic volunteered to fill the position. 
A break was taken for refreshments and to check out Dr. Paull's plants 
for sale. 
After the break Ted Kellogg presented a very interesting program "To 
Hold and When to 
Fold" .  He will not  give space and keep retrying if he can't get results 
from plant he wants.  He suggested it is better to try one or two varie-
ties you are good at growing instead of growing everything.  If you 
grow for show, you have to have plants ready and blooming at time of 
show.  If you want a plant to be ready for March, you need to purchase 
a plant that is blooming in March. 
After Ted's program he presented the plant table  where members had 
brought in numerous beautiful plants for show.  He presented each 
plant with a brief discussion.  Ribbons were awarded. 
Meeting was adjourned. 
Attention was turned to the raffle table.  Numbers were called and win-
ners choose items from the raffle table. 
Respectfully submitted, 
Fran Ostertag, Recording Secretary 
  
  

May Plant Table 

  
1st place -           C. mossiae ‘semi alba’          Ted Kellogg 
 

2nd place and Speakerôs Choice - 
Paph. liemanium   x Paph. rothschielianum     Ed Opatrny 
 

3rd Place -             C. GOK              Mary Anne DiGrazia 
 

Best Species -         Bulb. grandiflorium          Corey Pla-
sek 
  
Membersô Choice -   Paph. Rubyweb #3 x Paph. Midnight 
Magic 
  
  
 

Letter: 

Email to orchids@eaos.com 

5/14/2017 
  
“Unfortunately, I did not get an opportunity to make many 
friends or any do much of anything with the club that I was so 
excited to join and only got to attend one meeting. Sadly, I will 
be unable to attend any more meetings or events, as I have had 
to move back to to Jacksonville due kidney disease, (caused by 
massive blood transfusion (14 units in 2 days) after hemmorage 
following major surgery 3 years ago).  I would like to make sure 
the woman doing the picnic takes me off the list for desserts (I 
was so looking forward to this event). I am very saddened not 
only at my medical state, but at the many missed learning oppor-
tunities\ the wisdom, knowlage and friendships I will be unable 
to gain from members of the EOS. I will look forward to my 
monthly newsletters and read them several times over. I also 
wanted to let you and my fellow members know that because of 
the wonderful orchid show, (which inspired me to join the EOS 
that very day) I looked forward to learning everything I could 
about orchids and a passion for growing orchids has awoken 
within me. Im so very glad i was able to learn the beautiful art 
of mounting (@ the 1 meeting I got to attend!!) And once I fig-
ure out how to keep these things alive and thriving, I see my 
future as an orchid enthusiast for all the rest of my days. ALL 
thanks to your amazing society and its enthusiastic and welcom-
ing members. Please, if you would share this email with the 
members, and give them my heartfelt thanks!! And if one day 
perhaps yall start recording the monthly meetings, I'd be happy 
to renew my membership as many years as I can!! (This is 
something that could easily be done using a cell phone and 
emailing the video to members unable to attend & also handy as 
an archive) As a younger member (possibly the youngest @32 
yrs old) I love learning from others with many more years expe-
rience (some growing orchids longer than I’ve even been alive 
I’m sure). I will wear my purple EOS shirt and enjoy my news-
letters, if I’m able and with any luck, I will attend another meet-
ing as I’m usually able to visit Englewood several times a year.  
  
Sincerely yours, 
Maggie Ruth Schermerhorn 
  
P.S.: if you do not mind I would like this letter, in its entirety, to 
be read aloud at the next meeting, as I am unable to thank them 
in person for inspiring my hobby! If any one would like to cor-
respond\reply via email I’d like that very much: maggi-
eruth1984@gmail.com “ 

   
  

  EAOS Officers  
 
  President –  
  Mary Anne DiGrazia 
 
  Vice President –  
  Edna McClenney-Willis 
 
  Corresponding Sec. –  
  Jo Ann Royal 
 
  Recording Sec. –  
  Fran Ostertag  
 
  Treasurer –  
  Helen McClaskie 
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Calendar 
  
Meetings on the 2nd Monday of each month 
at Christ Lutheran Church, 701 N. Indiana 
Ave., 6:30 pm. 
  
  
June 12 ï  Annual Picnic Meeting -     6 
pm 
  
July 10 ï Joint Meeting w/VAOS at Eng-
lewood ï 6:30 pm ð Louis del Favero, 
Speaker 
  

  
 
  
  

 
  
 Ted Kellogg displays orchid from the May Plant Table. 
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Let these sponsors know that you appreciate their 
support. 
 

GOLD SPONSORS 

  
FARLOWS ON THE WATER 
MICHAEL J. LOONEY, INC. 
SUN-HERALD 

  
  
SILVER SPONSORS 

  
KATHY DAMEWOOD, RE/MAX ALLI-
ANCE GROUP 
ENGLEWOOD AUTOMOTIVE, INC. 
KEY AGENCY 
DR. ADAM LIPKIN, MD PA 
MURDOCK STONES ETC 
MYAKKA PINES GOLF CLUB 
RAV&E 
WARREN LORANGER FAMILY YMCA 

  
FRIENDS 

  
DEE DEE QUINN – MARY KAY I.B.C. 
ENGLEWOOD YOGA CENTER 
FORSTER, DAVIS, ROBERTS & 
BOELLER 
HOLLYWOOD NAILS 
HOME DEPOT 
HOWARD’S RESTAURANT 
KYLE KURTIS SALON & SPA 
LANDY'S RESTAURANT 
PANTHER HOLLOW DENTAL 
PUBLIX 
TOP KNOT SALON 
XPERTECH AUTO REPAIR, INC. 
SYBIL LEVIEN BUSHELL 
  

  
  
  
  
  

Treasurer’s Report 

March 2017 
  
Beginning Balance…………$12, 579.75 
Income……………………...       219.61 
Show income……………….    2,929.89 
Expenses……………………         35.00 
Ending Balance……………. $15,694.25 
  
Respectfully submitted, 
Helen McClaskie, Treasurer 
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